
   
 

 
             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Port  Wakefield 

Community Newsletter  

Wednesday 15 October 2014 Issue 20 

Circulation 370 

 
This is a Publication of the 

Port Wakefield Community Newsletter Inc. 
Email: p.w.news@hotmail.com 

 

Please Note:   

Next Issue: Wednesday 29 October 2014 

News Items to be submitted by email or to the 

Newsletter box in the Post Office by: 3.30pm 
Friday 24 October 2014 

Sports Results to be emailed or delivered to 

Post Office by 9am Tuesday 28 October 2014 
Info Phone: 88671328 or 0409 286 177 

 

COMMUNITY CALENDAR 
 
 
 

Mon  
CFS Training& Siren Testing 6pm – 8.30pm 
Little Athletics (in recess)           5pm – 6pm 
Zumba      7pm – 8pm 

   
  Tues  
  Men’s Shed          9am – 4pm 
  Community Computing           10am – 3pm  
  SA Ambulance Training          7.30pm – 9.30pm 
  CFS Cadet                              5pm – 7pm 
  Library    10am-3pm 
 Wed 

  Community Bus Service     (pension week)  
           9.30am                       

Chooks & Chicks                   10am 
UC Op-Shop          9.30am - 2pm       
Library (when printing newsletter)     9am-10.30am 

   
Thur  
  Karate Class  6.30pm – 8pm 
 
Fri   
  Playgroup (at kindy) fortnightly    9.30am-11am 
  Bingo (pension week)             7.30pm 

  
Sat 
 UC Op-shop                                   9:30 -11am 
 Clementina Corner                   1pm – 5pm 

  
Sun Catholic Liturgy 1st, 3rd& 5th weeks 
             9am 
  Mass 2ndweek                           10.30am 
  Mass 4th week                    9.00am   
  Uniting Church Praise and Worship 
                       10.30am 
  Clementina Corner          1pm – 5pm 
  Library                                      12pm-1.30pm 

 

The Thought for Today 
“No matter what he does, every person on 
earth plays a central role in the history of 
the world. And normally he doesn’t know it.” 
   Paulo Coelho 

 

Clementina 
Corner 
Crafts 

& Gifts 

Bowls News 

 

Night Owls is 
Almost Here Again 
 
Anyone wishing to put 
 a team in please  
Contact Brian Hogben   88671116 

The more the merrier!!!!   
 
It is a fun Wednesday night and 
open to all ages, young and old. 
So get a group together and have 
some fun. 
 
Nominate a team to Brian Hogben 
before November 1st. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 
 

 

Port Clinton Community & Sports 

Club Inc. 

 
12 Yararoo Drive, Port Clinton SA 5570 

Ph:  88377103 
 

Wednesday -  4:00 PM til Close 

Thursday -  4:00 PM til Close – Schnitzel or Fish 

night 

Friday -  4:00 PM til Close – Dine in or take 

away meals from 6:00PM, happy 

hour, Members’ draw 

Saturday -  4:00 PM til Close - Dine in or take 

away meals from 6:00PM 

Sunday -  11:00 AM til Close – Cheap ‘Pot 

Luck’ lunches 

First Sunday of the month $2.00 BBQ and salad  

(no pot luck lunches these days) 

Bookings available for Special Functions  

Memberships available $30.00 per year 

 
 

 

Community Bus 
Dates for Community Bus to Balaklava 
Wednesday 22 Oct. 2014 
Info Phone Helen 88671141 
        or       Terry 88671073 

    
 

 

Beach Nesting Birds Biennial Count 

Workshops  

Port Wakefield Workshop - Tuesday 21 

October, 10 am start 

Hardwicke Bay Workshop - Wednesday 22 
October, 10am start 
Port Hughes Workshop - Thursday 23 
October, 2 pm start 
The Hooded Plover is a charismatic little bird 

that lives and nests on your local ocean 

beaches. Every two years in November, we 

undertake a survey of hooded plovers to get 

an idea of the numbers left in the population – 

the Biennial Count! 

There’s more to the beach than meets the 

eye: come along to one of our Biennial Count 

Workshop and learn how to ID the birds you 

will see, tracks in the sand, plants, survey tips 

and sign up to participate in this year’s event! 

We will also have a beach walk so you can 

see the hooded plovers and their quirky 

behaviours! 

*Please bring along wet weather gear, sun 

protection (be prepared for any weather!) and 

binoculars if you have them. Morning tea is 

provided* 

RSVP by 15th October to Team Leader 

Community, Yorke 

0421 617 155 or 

deborah.furbank@sa.gov.au. 

 

Location Information: 

 Port Wakefield - Newsletter Office, 

15 Burra Street - 21 Oct  

 Hardwicke Bay - Progress Association 

Community Centre, Progress Road - 22 

Oct  

 Port Hughes - Port Hughes General 

Store, 2 Minnie Terrace - 23 Oct  

         
 

 

Grant Writing for Beginners - FREE 
Tuesday 18th November, 10am - 12pm 
Volunteering SA&NT, Corner Flinders St and 
Victoria Square 
Acquire the tricks to finding the right grant for 
your organisation. 
To register for this workshop please complete 
the form online. 
For enquiries, please call VSA&NT (8221 7177). 

 

Thank you 
 

I would like to thank everyone for their beautiful 
flowers, gifts and so many lovely cards and best 
wishes on the occasion of my special birthday.  
Despite the terrible weather my afternoon was 
enjoyed by all catching up with family and old 
friends. 
  Maureen Underwood  

mailto:deborah.furbank@sa.gov.au
http://departmentofenvironmentwaterandnaturalresources.cmail2.com/t/d-l-gwdhd-aihijlyu-yk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE PORT WAKEFIELD 

CHRISTMAS RUN  

Sunday 14th December 2014 

 

 

 

 
 

RAFFLE WINNERS:  
1st Prize: Bryanna Riley (Port Wakefield 

Hotel Voucher)   
2nd: R Baum (Kiplings Bakery Voucher)  
3rd:  A Young (Port Wakefield Hotel 
Liqueur)   
4th: M Brook (Electric Oven)   
5th:  T Baggendorf (Big Burger Shack 

Voucher)   
6th: K Sharman (Popes Café Voucher)    
7th:  G Pain (Port Wakefield Baker Voucher)   
8th:  N Halls (Port Wakefield Newsagency 

Voucher)    
9th:  M Webber (Electric Cooker)    
10th:  L Hyde (3 pictures in frame)   
11th:  T Baggendorf (Canister set)  

 
Thank you to the Rising Sun Hotel, Brian & 
Trish Willoughby, Colin Griffiths & Mr 
Tweedie & Trevor & Kathy Sharman & A 
Young for your monetary donations this 
year. 
 
 

 

Slippery customers starting to wake up  

 

As gardens cry out for a spring spruce-up, 
remember that those quiet corners of the yard 
might be home to some unwelcome residents. 
Brown snakes are common all across the state.  
Death adders live in coastal areas of Yorke 
Peninsula.  
“Both of these species are venomous to various 
degrees and should be avoided”  Dr Kelly, 
Department of Environment, Water and Natural 
Resources Manager of Animal Welfare Manger 

said. “If a person or a pet is bitten by any sort of 
snake, seek medical attention immediately, even 
if you think it isn’t venomous. 
“Even when it is newly hatched and just 15cm 
long, a baby eastern brown snake has enough 
venom to hospitalise or even kill an adult. 
“Many bites happen when someone is trying to 
catch or kill a snake. If you see one in your home 
or business, watch where it goes, keep children 
and pets away and call a snake catcher to remove 
it. 
“Most snakes aren’t aggressive and they won’t 
chase you. They are native animals with their own 
role to play in the ecosystem, such as helping to 
control rats and mice.” 
Dr Kelly said the best way to keep snakes away 
from the home was to keep yards tidy all year 
round. 
 

Natural Solutions 
Fly Repellant 

 Burn eucalyptus, lemon or grapefruit oil in 
a vapouriser. 

 Hang muslim bags filled with cloves or 
bunches of eucalyptus, bay leaf or mint 
leaves near windows and doors. 

 Place a few spots of lavender inside 
lampshades so it can release its scent, 
when warmed by the heat of the lamp. 

 Grow wormwood, pennyroyal, basil, tansy 
or rue near doorways – rub, pinch or 
bruise leaves to release the odours. 

 
 
Ain’t Love Grand 
An 80 year old woman was arrested for shop lifting. 
When she went before the judge he asked her, “What 
did you steal?”  She replied. ”A can of peaches.”  Then 
judge asked her how many peaches were in the can.  
She replied, “Six!”  The judge then said, “I will give you 
6 days in jail.” Before the judge could pronounce the 
punishment the husband spoke up and said, “She also 
stole a can of peas!” 

Gardening 

 To stop snails from eating all of your 
plants, sprinkle crushed egg shells or 
kitty litter around plants. 

 To stop garden tools rusting, rub the 
metal over with oil and then stand the 
blades in a bucket of sand. If tools 
are rusted soak in Methylated Spirits 
overnight.  Remove and lubricate and 
they will be freed up and usable. 

 Next time you go into your garden to 
pick some roses, take the potato 
peeler with you – the peeler makes it 
easy to remove the thorns. 

 

FOR SALE 
Transportable House (only) 
3 Bedroom $5000 o.n.o. 
Polished floor in Lounge 
Carpet in bedrooms 
Near Pt Wakefield 
Ring Peter – 0457 176 668 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join the Aussie Backyard Bird 

Count 

20-26 October 

Celebrate National Bird 
 Week 2014 by taking part 
 in the biggest citizen science project to hit Aussie 
shores. 
 
From 20-26 October, thousands of people across 
the nation are heading out into their backyards, 
local parks or favourite open spaces to take part in 
the first ever AUSSIE BACKYARD BIRD COUNT! 
 
To get involved all you need is 20 minutes and 
some keen eyesight (or binoculars!). It doesn’t 
matter if you’re a novice or an expert, simply 
record the birds you know and look up those you 
don’t on our new Aussie Bird Count app (free 
download available in October) or on our 
Aussie Backyard Bird Count website. You’ll 

instantly see live statistics and information on how 
many people are taking part near you and the 
number of birds and species counted across your 
neighbourhood and the whole of Australia! 
 
Not only will you get to know your feathered 
neighbours, but you’ll be contributing to a vital pool 
of information from across the nation that will help 
us see how Australian birds are faring. 
 
So get your friends and family together, head into 
the great outdoors and start counting! 
 

 

Join the Green Army!                         
Are you aged between  
17 and 24, an Australian 

 citizen or permanent  
resident and would like to be 
a part of a team that will make a REAL 
difference to the environment in your local 
community? 
Would you like to be paid an allowance 

while gaining skills, training and experience 
that can help you enter the workforce, 
improve your career opportunities or further 
your education and 
training? 
Then the GREEN ARMY is for you. 
The Green Army is an Australian 
Government initiative open to young people 

including Indigenous Australians, school 
leavers, gap year students, graduates and 
job seekers who are looking to develop skills, 
undertake training and gain experience in the 
delivery of conservation projects. Through 
this, participants will enhance opportunities 
for careers and further training in 
conservation. 
Healing Dibharra – Yorke Peninsula 
This project is your opportunity to be part of 
environmental restoration including the 
protection and management of remnant 
vegetation, native vegetation propagation 
and pest plant and animal control. 
The project will: 

 Contribute to the Gynburra Narungga 
Men's Group vision of 'Healing Dibharra’  

 Begin work on environmental 
restoration and protecting surrounding 
sites of cultural significance  

To Apply complete the application form 
on 
www.conservationvolunteers.com.au/gree
n-army 
More Information visit: 
www.environment.gov.au/green-army 
 

CLARE SHOW 
18th October 2014 

Entry Cost : 
Adult: $10 Pensioner: $6 Children (5-15 years): $5 

Pensioner: $6 
Venue : 

Clare Showground 
Main North Road, Clare 

Times : 
Public Car Park opens at 7.00am. Fireworks 

Display beings at 8.00pm. 
Contact Details 

Janet Kench (Secretary) 
PO Box 802, Clare SA 5453 

Phone: 0417 870 595 

TRACTION ENGINE  RALLY 
18th 19th October 2014 
Entry Cost : 
Venue : 
Melrose Park 
Clare SA 5453 
Times : 
From 10.00am each day 
Held in the picturesque Melrose Park, Clare 
and hosted by the Clare Valley Model 
Engineers at their Lakeside Railway. 
Contact Details 
Dean on 0417 859 659 

 

 

 

 
 

http://departmentofenvironmentwaterandnaturalresources.cmail2.com/t/d-l-gwdhd-aihijlyu-e/
http://departmentofenvironmentwaterandnaturalresources.cmail2.com/t/d-l-gwdhd-aihijlyu-e/
http://departmentofenvironmentwaterandnaturalresources.cmail2.com/t/d-l-gwdhd-aihijlyu-s/


 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vote 1 
For 

Port Wakefield’s Future 
 

   * Efficient use of resident’s rates 
 
   * Improve road and drainage infrastructure 

 
  * Promote Primo and Wakefield Waters 
 
  *Lobby to reverse Marine Park decision 
 
  * Increase tourist visits into town centre 
 
  * Encourage business centre upgrades 
 
  * Green Port Wakefield 
 

Let’s Team Up 
 

If elected I will be readily available to support the Port Wakefield 
community in any practical way possible . 

Telephone 0407798500 email rogerandbev@rbe.net.au 

 
                  Your Central Ward Candidate 

Roger McQuire 

 
Authorised and written by Roger McQuire , 6 John Street , Balaklava  

 

mailto:rogerandbev@rbe.net.au


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                 WRC Election 2014 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 
 
 

I seek your support in the upcoming Council Election and 
if re-elected I will continue to work hard for the community 
and ask questions to ensure that Council: 

1. Spends YOUR MONEY responsibly.  

2. Sets priorities and acts in the best interest of the whole   
    community when making decisions.  
                
3. Operates efficiently and effectively and is kept under  
    constant review. 

4. Acts in an open and transparent manner.  

I believe that with better management of our finances there 
would not be a need to increase Council Rates and associated 
fees such as sewer and waste collection above C.P.I. plus 
1%.    

I have been and will be available if re-elected to assist you in 
resolving your problems and concerns. 
 
Authorised and written by   
Richard (Dick) Pain  
3 Walters Street,  
Port Wakefield 5550  
Phone 0409377105  
Email richard.pain@hotmail.com  
  

Vote: 

         PAIN, Richard (Dick) 

 

1 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TO PORT WAKEFIELD PEOPLE and ALL THOSE INTERESTED PARTIES IN WRC 

 
We have been thinking how important the Council Elections are to our lives, more important  
than we probably realize.  
Due to the new divisions of Wards, we are going to have less Councilors sitting on the board of 
the Council, therefore, fewer individuals to tend to matters relating to the different towns in the area. 
Furthermore, unless we vote for our preferred members to be elected, they most likely won't be. 
 
The Council Elections are coming up. Voting papers are coming out 20.10.14 and must be returned  
by 5.00pm Friday 7 November 
 
Are you planning to vote? 
Do you know who our Councilors are at the moment? 
Are you aware of the good work they have done in our behalf for quite a few years? 
 
We certainly don’t know much of it, but we can say that the dealings we have had personally with both 
our Pt Wakefield representatives Richard Pain and Darryl Pain have been plain, informative, even 
somewhat passionate about our town and we who live here. 
 
We are convinced they are both selfless and upright in their motives, working hard and long for our 
good, and we are thankful for them. 
 
You might remember signing a petition form a year or so ago against the planned rise in rates in 
Council’s Long Term Financial Plan at that time. 
 
Though we wrote the letter and others ran with it until the whole Wakefield Region had been informed, 
and many people from every area had signed the letter to let Council know of the peoples opposition 
to the 95%+ of rate rises over a 10 year period… It was not us researching, pouring over council 
matters, working hard to bring an easily understandable short version of the current council events to 
our local newsletter so people are informed, it was Richard (Dick) Pain. 
 
If Dick Pain had not been putting Council plans into the local newsletter, making them plain and easily 
understandable, we would not have understood the significance of this move and would never have 
written the letter. 
 
There have been other significant ways Dick (and Darryl also), have helped us over the past couple of 
years, going in to bat at Council for our preferences to be considered, and being heard on our behalf, 
making our towns existence better than it would have been, if some things had gone ahead. (No 
space here to explain all that) 
 
Just one more thing! Having been to a few council meetings now, I can tell you, being a Councilor is 
not for the faint hearted. It takes grit and courage to stand against what the majority may want to do.  
Being a Councilor is no small thing. It is a position that should be considered by us, the community, 
and given to one who is worthy, accessible and able to fulfil that mandate. 
The only way that is done is through us voting. That’s why we wrote this letter.  
We respect what Dick and Darryl have achieved for us all, their hard work and dedication. 
Darryl is not running this time, but DICK IS!   We are surely going to                             

                  Vote 1 RICHARD (DICK) PAIN 
(please note that every box needs to be numbered) 

 
as Councilor for our Ward, but just like the letter we wrote last year, our votes/opinions won’t count for 
anything unless we all get together, realize who we have in Richard (Dick) Pain and VOTE at this  
years Council Elections. Let’s give him the support he deserves.  
 
Cheers,   Brian and Pelita Webb 
 
 



 



 
 
 

Submit your advertisement: 

Place your advertisement together with your payment 
and name and contact number in an envelope and lodge 
it in the Newsletter box in the Post Office.   

or  

Email to p.w.news@hotmail.com 
And Electronic Transfer to; 
BSB: 065 503    A/c:  10017226 
Port Wakefield Community Newsletter Inc. 
or 

 Post with payment to:  
Treasurer,  
2 Phillipps St 
Port Wakefield 5550 

 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays 
Oct 16 Reece Milton 
  Rickey Hill 
 17 Pat Haynes 
 19 Pat Madigan 

  Anne Young 
  Karen Daniel 
 20 Melody Lee 
  Ross Crowhurst 
 23 Susan Pain 
 24 Gary Rapko 
 26 Alison Daniel 
 28 Marion Dee 

    
 
 
 
 

 

ADVERTISEMENT PRICES 

Closing time Friday 3.30pm. 

FULL PAGE   $20.00 

 ½ PAGE              $12.50 

 ¼ PAGE  $ 7.50 

 2 or 3 lines     Free for trial period 

    Business Services Directory  $120/year 

Cost for typist to compose your advertisement  $5 

 

 
 
 

 
Solution - 44 

Standard Crossword- 45 

 

Across 
1. Gusto (4) 
3. Brings to an address 
(8) 
8. Feast (7) 
9. Tag (5) 
10. Performer (5) 
11. Trade barrier (7) 
12. Voice box (6) 
13. Large numbers of 
people (6) 
16. Closest (7) 
18. One of the senses 
(5) 
20. Cajoled (5) 
21. Before (7) 
22. Fragile (8) 
23. Unsightly (4 

 

Down 
1. Striped equine (5) 
2. US legislator (7) 
4. One or the other (6) 
5. Hot remnants of a fire 
(5) 
6. Bars (7) 
7. Secured by written 
agreement (10) 
9. Research workplace 
(10) 
12. Lackadaisical (7) 
14. Hoping for (7) 
15. Certify (6) 
17. Spiritual being (5) 
19. Ahead of time (5) 

 

And they are among us…….. 
A couple arrived at a car dealership to pick 
up their car after a service and found the 
mechanic working hard to open the car 
door as he had inadvertently locked the 
keys inside. 
Wife, watching the action, just tried the 
passenger side door and found it open.  
“Hey,” she said, “this side is open”, to which 
the mechanic replied, “yes. I know….I 

already did that side!!!” 

mailto:p.w.news@hotmail.com


   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Balaklava 
Thrifty-Link Hardware 

 

Solver paints and hardware  

 

19 Edith Terrace 
 

Ph 8862 1063 
 

      

 Excavator & 

Mini 

Skidsteer 

 

Kanga 

Loader 
 

For all your: 
post hole boring 

Trenching, Septics, 
Footings Levelling& more! 

 

Balaklava Stitch Joint 
2-6 Howe Street 

       Phone: 8862 1074 
 

We cover the Country 

Carpet, vinyl, blinds & awnings 
Selection of woven rugs 
Free measure & quote 

 
 

KH Kitchens & Custom 
Built vanities, laundries 

& wardrobes 
 

Servicing the Northern 

Suburbs and Country Areas of 

SA 

 

All our kitchens are made to 

suit your space and designs.  

We manufacture any design to 

suit your individual needs 

whilst keeping it both 

practical and affordable. 

 
khkitchenscustombuilt@gmail.com 

0448 654 186 

www.kh-kitchens-custom-built.com.au 

 
 

 
 

 

AUSSIE ELECTRICAL 
 

Supplying all 
your electrical needs: 

 New Houses  
 Additions  
 Renovations 
 Rewires 
 Sheds 
 Verandas 
 Meter box upgrades  
 Safety switches etc 
 Ceiling fans  
 Power points etc 

 

RELIABLE 

ph. 0411440144 
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Wakey bingo will be held on 
Friday 24th Oct.  Why not 
come along for a fun night 
and you might even win a 
game or 2. Bingo will be on 
every 2nd Friday at 7.30pm 
(pension week!).  Why not 
give it a go if you have never 
played bingo it is FUN!! 
Every Saturday is bingo at 
Port Clinton at 2pm. Fun, fun 
even have a laugh or 2. 
For more information you 
can phone Nancy 
On 88671255. Thank you 

              

  
 

 
 

mailto:khkitchenscustombuilt@gmail.com


 
 
  

Port Wakefield  

Newsagency & General 

Store 

  

Newspapers 

Magazines 

Lottery 

Grocery Lines 

Fruit & 

Vegetables 

  

  

Gifts   Pies   Pasties   Hardware 

Bank SA Agency 

Phone / Fax 88671080 

2 Catherine St, Port Wakefield 

PORT WAKEFIELD 

HOTEL 

 
 Meals from $10 Every day 

 Happy hour 5.30-6.30p.m. 

 Soup, salad bar & hot veg. bar 
included with dinner. 

 Take away meals & alcohol 

Dining room open: 

Lunch 12 – 1.30pm 

Dinner 6 – 8.30pm 

WE CATER FOR FUNCTIONS 

*TAB, SKY & KENO* 

Ph. 8867 1583 

 
 

 

 
Monday 9:30am – 1:00pm 

Pharmacist Present 9:30am-1pm 
 

Tuesday 9:30am – 4:30pm 
Pharmacist Present 10:00 - 4:30pm 

  Wednesday 9:30 – 1:00pm                        
Pharmacist Present 9:30 – 1:00pm 

 

Thursday Closed 

Friday 9:30am – 4:30pm 
Pharmacist Present 9:30 - 4:30pm 

22A Burra St. 

Port Wakefield 

Phone/fax 88671566 
Proprietor – Anne Rosser 

 
 

 
 

Kipling’s Bakery 
 

Open 7 days a week 
 

Mon – Fri  7am – 5pm 
Saturday 8am – 3pm 
Sundays 8am – 4pm 

 
Come and enjoy our top 
quality coffee and award 
winning product, baked 
fresh on premises every 

day, guaranteed! 

 

 
 

 

John & Lee-Anne Guerin 

Mechanical  Repairs 

Port Wakefield. SA 5550 

MOBILE: 0457 445 949 

RAA  Contractor 

     24 HR Towing 

 
 

Everyone who purchases property 

should have a Will 

Buying property is a big decision 
and so is deciding how it is to be 
distributed at the time of your death. 
 
We have more than 35 years’ 
experience assisting clients to 
ensure that their affairs are in order. 
 
Give us a call to discuss preparing a 

new or updating an existing Will. 

 
GERMEIN REED 

Lawyers & Conveyancers 
2a Forster Street, Kadina 

8821 1700 
grmlawyers.com.au 

 

Need a Hairstyle or colour? 

Port Wakefield Hair 

Lisa:      0429939301 

 

 Restyles  

 Trims  

 Colours  

 perms  

 foils & ombre  

 Colour corrections  

 men's, ladies & children  

 Wella professional 

stockist  

 entire Wella prof retail 

range avail and more 

abn. 80368056748 

 

 


